

I-learn Smart World 10
SECOND SEMESTER FINAL TEST

Time allotted: 45 minutes

I/ VOCABULARY AND GRAMMAR (2 points)

A. Choose the best option (A, B, C or D) to complete each of the following questions.

1. We were told to keep all our sports in the lockers downstairs.
A. equipment B. device C. tool D. material
2. Books _____ to their place before you leave the library.
A. must be returning B. must be returned
C. may return D. must return
3. In the 1990s, many people moved _____ and went to live in bigger cities.
A. out B. away C. in D. aside
4. The ball rebounded from his _____ into the net.
A. racket B. basket C. socket D. cricket
5. The place has quickly developed _____ a small fishing community _____ a popular tourist resort.
A. from / into B. from / to C. out of / into D. out of / inside
6. Registration form should be _____ by guests.
A. written out B. filled in C. filled up D. drawn
7. John _____ a new bicycle by his father last week.
A. gave B. which was given C. was given D. is given
8. If the weather _____ fine tomorrow, I _____ Hoan Kiem Lake.
A. is / will visit B. will be / will visit
C. were / would visit D. would be / would visit
9. Ho Chi Minh City is _____ largest city in Vietnam and _____ popular tourist destination.
A. the / the B. the / a C. a / the D. a / a

B. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

10. In this restaurant, they serve you delicious meals from local ingredients.
A. native B. foreign C. resident D. fresh
11. Famous stars like Keanu Reeves and Demi Moore attended the party.
A. Unknown B. Well-known C. Friendly D. Pleasant

C. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

12. The year-long fight for a pay rise ended in success.
A. failure B. improvement C. influence D. movement
13. People should decrease the amount of fat and sugar that they eat.

- A. eat slowly B. increase C. reduce D. develop

II. READING (2 points)

Read the following passage. For each of the statements, write T if it is TRUE, F if it is FALSE and NI if there is no information.

TOURISM PLAN

It is no surprise that Vietnam is one of the top three destinations for tourists to visit in South East Asia. Tourism contributes significantly to the money coming into the country as well as the effect it has on the environment and population. Considering that Vietnam is an attractive destination, the country is doing its best to stay competitive in an ever-growing market by developing and creating a plan for the year 2030. While doing this, they are still focusing on their sustainable development goals, not wanting to destroy or damage the environment that brings in so many new tourists. To do so, the focus is to effectively manage and use natural resources, protect the environment and biodiversity, and actively adapt to climate change while attracting new businesses and visitors to the country. One of the main goals that Vietnam wants to accomplish by the year 2030, is to have over fifty million international visitors. However, to achieve this, there are many areas that may need to grow to accommodate these tourists. As a result, the country wishes to create over eight million jobs to better accomplish its goals and workforce. With all the extra work and income, the country will be able to develop its infrastructure. The Vietnamese government also wants to support local businesses so that they can also develop to better provide for tourism.

- 14. Vietnam is one of the top three destinations in the world.
- 15. Vietnam's tourism plan hopes to be complete by 2040.
- 16. The tourism plan wants to attract more visitors without damaging the environment.
- 17. The country wishes to make seven million jobs.
- 18. Vietnam is going to achieve its goal earlier than estimated.

III. WRITING (2 points)

A. Rewrite the following sentences without changing the meaning. Use the given word(s) if any.

19. They should fine people who litter in public areas heavily.
→ Littering in public areas

-
20. She intends to donate clothes and blankets to the local homeless shelter.
→ She is

B. Combine the following sentences without changing the meaning.

21. The first rocket flight happened in 1926. It marked the beginning of the space age.
→

22. Plastic can't be composted at home. Therefore, the problem of plastic pollution is so serious.

→ If

23. I was sleeping in my hotel room. There was a loud bang on my door.

→

IV. LISTENING (1 point)

Listen to a podcast about educational apps and complete the notes with suitable information. Write NO MORE THAN ONE WORD AND/OR NUMBER.

There are over (24) educational apps in the app store.

The speaker works as a (25)

In the speaker's opinion, the only mind-mapping app that students will ever need is called (26)

The mind-mapping app can help students study with text, (27) and drawings.

'Khan Academy' is a very helpful app for (28) learning.

V. SPEAKING TEST QUESTIONS (3 points)

Record your answer for each question.

29. What environmental problems do you have in your city?

30. What can you do to help protect the environment?

31. Talk about an environmental problem:

- What is the problem?
- What are its effects?
- What is the solution?
- How can it solve the problem?

---THE END---